
During the past fiscal year ending June 30th, we have had 4 mem-
bers pass away:
		  Richard Carty			   Feb 4 1926 – Dec 30, 2015
		  Barbara “Bobbie” Hetzel		 May 24, 1931 – Apr 6, 2016 
		  James Terborg			   Mar 27, 1930 – May 17, 2016
		  Frank “Hank” Hetzel		  Jun 14, 1928 – Jun 10, 2016

  It’s time for the Members Appreciation Picnic on Sunday July 17, 2016.  The information in last month’s newsletter is being 
repeated:  It will again be held at the Aspen Mobile Home Park picnic grounds in Gardnerville.  The Carson Valley Lion’s 
Club will again be cooking and serving the meal.  The Lowes and Betty Miller will operate the liquid refreshment concession.  
Your 2016-2017 Board of Directors will be sworn in for their new term.  Some bingo games will round out the afternoon activi-
ties.  All of this for a nominal charge of $5 per person.  Anyone who wishes to bring a dessert may do so.  Since tables are at a 
premium at the picnic grounds, if you are able to bring a table, please do so.  In order to provide the Lion’s Club with a count, 
please RSVP for this event as you would for a regular dinner meeting.  We need to ensure that there is plenty of food for all.
  Annual dues notices have gone out and about half of you have already renewed.  My sincere appreciation to those who have 
sent in your dues.  It would be very helpful if the rest of you would put your checks in the mail at your earliest convenience.  
  Thank you very much.  

  Ray
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The President’s Message
  I was pleased to see so many of you at our most recent meeting.  I thought the food and company 
were wonderful!
  I want to congratulate Camille Howard on winning the membership drive incentive prize.  She 
won meal certificates as well as an over night stay at the Carson Valley Inn for recruiting the most 
members during the last 6 months. Thanks Camille!
  I thought our guest speaker, Mindy McKay with the Records 
Bureau at the NV Department of Public Safety gave an infor-

mative talk.  Her division has a lot to deal with and keep track of.  I am glad to 
know someone as competent as Mindy is at the helm as the Bureau Chief.
  I also hope to see all of you on July 17 at Aspen Mobile Home Park in Gard-
nerville for our annual Member’s Appreciation Picnic and Bingo Extraordinaire!  
Please do not to forget to RSVP and if possible, bring a dessert to share. 

   Ron
From the Secretary—Treasurer

Please Call

Yes or No
by 07/08 for the 07/17

PICNIC
Ray Hoyt 267-4355

E-mail rhoyt@charter.net
Or RSVP via website

at: http://cvfootprint.org



Vice President’s Staff

From the 1st Vice President    From the 2nd Vice President
Hello Fellow Footprinters,  
 It is hard to believe a year has gone by since I 
became your VP of Venues!  We have had a few 
glitches along the way but, I believe overall, The 
Carson Valley Inn in Minden and the Carson 
Nugget in Carson City have done a good job mak-
ing sure we had good meals at reasonable prices.  

Please accept my thanks for your support and giving me the oppor-
tunity to do the job another year.  This year we will be mixing our 
meeting places up a bit.  We will go between  the Carson Valley Inn 
(CVI) in Minden, the Casino Fandango in Carson City, the Gold 
Dust West in Carson City and the Nugget Casino in Carson City.  
Thank you also to Ron Pierini and Kenny Furlong for their help in 
making our venues come together for this coming year.  CVI has 
raised their price but thankfully it is only one dollar.  Gold Dust 
West and The Fandango should be $21.00.  
  Our next unofficial meeting will be at Aspen Mobile Home Park 
in Gardnerville (across from St. Gall Church on Centerville Rd) on 
Sunday, July 17th.  Lunch is at noon but, it is fun to get there early, 
between 11:00 am and 12:00 noon to set up your chairs and table, 
if you bring them, so you can visit.  The charge is $5.00 per person 
and don’t forget to bring your favorite cookie or dessert.  No raffle 
gifts this time.  We call this gathering our Members Appreciation 
Picnic. Other than the installation of our officers, this is strictly for 
fun!  Please let Ray know if you will be there as the Lion’s, who cook 
our meal, need to know how much food to get.  
  Hope to see you there.

	 Pat

  
Hello Fellow Footprinters,
  We had a great meeting in June at the Car-
son Nugget Casino in Carson City. Mindy 
Mackay, the Bureau Chief from the Nevada 
Department of Public Safety gave a great 
presentation.  It was good to see everyone 
there.    
  The annual Members Appreciation Picnic will be July 17th   
at the Aspen Mobile Home Park in Gardnerville.   
  According to Pat Smith (1st VP Venues), we will have some 
varied locations for the upcoming meetings so please pay 
particular attention to the newsletter so you know where the 
meetings will be.  
 There is no guest speaker in July because of the Picnic.  We 
will resume guest speakers at the August meeting.  
 Boy, is summer flying by!  I hope everyone enjoys its remain-
der and that you are able to stay cool.

                   Paul 

July
  Birthdays
Charles Harris                                07/19
Arlene Terborg	                          07/20
Terry Taylor			                 07/23
Robert Allgeier                               07/25
Dorman Dane			        07/27
Yvonne Liddell			        07/27
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       IN MEMORIAM
           JimTerborg
     BORN:    03/27/1930
     DIED:        05/17/2016
          JIM JOINED OUR FOOTPRINTER
              CHAPTER ON JULY 15, 2001

Mike Rhoades & Paul Howard
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Marjorie Runyon

Paul Howell 2nd VP &
Guest Speaker Mindy McKay 

Bureau Chief  
Nevada Department of Public Safety

Guest Speaker Mindy McKay

Kathie Kasper & Debbie Lamonica
Wanda & Don Braden

       IN MEMORIAM
     Frank (Hank) Hetzel
     BORN:      06/14/1928
     DIED:        06/10/2016
    HANK JOINED OUR FOOTPRINTER
            CHAPTER ON JULY 1, 2010 Barbara McRoberts & Nadine Nowosad

Perry Hand



   CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

1991-92 BillDepew,                   2000-01   Fred Hersey
             Charter Member          2001-02   Clay Hill
             deceased                      2002-03   GradyGoodwin
1992-93 Doug Tucker                               deceased        
              deceased                     2003-04   Dorman Dane
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker       2004-06   Phil Kasper
             deceased                      2006-08   Larry Gray                            
1994-95 Bill Shay                     2008-10   Claudia Lowe
1995-96 Ray Hoyt                    2010-12   Bayan Lewis
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis              2012-13   Charlene Spinner
             deceased                      2013-14   David Aymami
1997-98 Elza Turkington           2014-15   Mike Rhoades
             deceased 
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
             deceased

IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423
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INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION, INC.
  CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72 

 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
                

 President		        Ron Pierini           783-0602
 1st Vice President               Pat Smith             265-5332
 2nd Vice President               Paul Howell         266-4127
 Secretary-Treasurer               Ray Hoyt             267-4355
 Sergeant-at-Arms                 George Lamonica  265-5555
 Immediate Past President      Mike Rhoades      7 83-8094
 Grand Director                    Larry Gray           783-9759
 3 Year Director                    Bayan Lewis         882-8068
 3 Year Director                    Bill Peters             901-2671
 2 Year Director                    Phil Kasper           267-5365
 2 Year Director                    Claudia Lowe       267-5630
 1 Year Director                    Betty Miller          782-7935

          BOARD APPOINTMENTS
 Newsletter Editor          Larry Gray             783-9759
 Chapter Webmaster       Don McRoberts     267-0025  

Visit our Chapter on the web at:  http://www.cvfootprint.org
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